

October 23, 2017

Dear Lorie:

Congratulations! It is our pleasure to share with you that you have been chosen to receive the **AOTA Roster of Fellows** at the 2018 Annual Conference & Expo in Salt Lake City, Utah.

The AOTA Roster of Fellows recognizes members of AOTA, who with their knowledge and expertise, have made a significant contribution to the continuing education and professional development of members of the Association. In recognition of your contributions, the following statement will appear on your award: "Excellence in Research and Occupation Based Education."

We invite you to receive your award at the Annual Awards and Recognitions Ceremony on Saturday, April 21, 2018, from 5:45 - 6:45 pm, at the Salt Palace Convention Center. You are also invited to be our guest at an awards reception following the presentation. You will receive an email about one month prior to conference, with the date/time/location of the Awards Ceremony rehearsal as well as the awards reception. During the rehearsal, you will receive your complimentary ticket to the Awards Reception.

You are welcome to freely share with others the news of this award. Additionally, if there is anyone in your community whom you wish to receive a copy of this letter as notification of your honor, please let us know. Names of all awardees will be listed in the *Conference Program Guide* – which is distributed onsite to all registered attendees and available at AOTA Member Resource Center in the Expo. In addition, awardees will be identified on the AOTA Web site and in the November/ December 2018 archival issue of *The American Journal of Occupational Therapy*.

Sincerely,

Amy J. Lamb, OTD, OT/L, FAOTA President, AOTA

Timothy J. Wolf, OTD, PhD, OTR/L, FAOTA Chairperson, Volunteer Leadership Development Committee (VLDC)

Vin Woy

cc: JoAnne Wright, PhD, OTR/L, CLVT, FAOTA

tamo

